Hesperia Community Schools Board of Education June 8, 2015 Special Meeting

The special meeting was called to order by Board President Ryan Good at 7:00 p.m. in the High School Media Center.

Board Members Present: Broton, Wenberg, Good, Yates, and Daniels.

Board Members Absent: Sturtevant and Rose

All present took the pledge.

## Public Comments

None

## Superintendent's Report

Mr. Corey discussed the following items:

• The fuel tanks have been installed.

Mary Sturtevant arrived at 7:02 p.m.

- The wiring of the outlets for the buses was discussed. We will contact another electrician to get additional pricing.
- The drinking fountain was discussed. An outlet is needed for the fountain.
- The TRIG grant money will be spent on a back-up file server system.
- The telephone system voice mail issue has had the time-frame moved backed. We will need to review the phone system needs again in late summer or early fall.
- We have received over \$20,000 in FAF mini-grants.
- Mike attended a Lions Club meeting and presented information on the eye care program that is available for students sponsored by the Lions.
- Legal fees were discussed.
- Our current servers have Microsoft 2003 which will be no longer supported as of August 2015. It was suggested that we have NCRESA review our server needs and help us come up with a plan to deal with this issue.

## Board Discussion

The board was given a copy of the line item budget for both revenue and expenditures. The line item budget was discussed.

## Public Comments

There were general public comments made on the lay-offs as far as notification of the affected employees.

Motion by Wenberg supported by Sturtevant to adjourn. Ayes: 6. Nays: 0. Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

Katrina Yates, Secretary

Ryan Good, President